
SCHOOL ADVISORY COUNCIL 
SUGARLOAF ELEMENTARY/MIDDLE SCHOOL 

Wednesday March 8, 2023 at 8:30 am 
In-person attendance media center & virtual attendance via Teams 

 
Roll Call -- In person: Brett Unke, Mindy Vinson, Jenny O’Brien, Walt Howarth, Sarah Sheer, Melissa Meier, Desiree 
Perez, Kim Minor, Samantha Kornely, Jill Palladino + guests 
Virtual: Halley Haack, Stephanie Bruno + guest 
 
SAC Chair Report – Jenny O’Brien 
 

 On a motion by Walt Howarth and a second by Desiree Perez the minutes from the Feb. 8 meeting were 
approved.  

 Employee of the Month  
o March – Stefanie Cosmos 
o Nominations are open via email for April – May, voting will occur via email later this month  

 Executive Board Nominations will open next meeting + remain open through April.  
 

Principals Report – Brett Unke 

 
 End of 3rd quarter – March 16  

 Spring Break – March 17-24 

 Report Cards – grades will be posted and parent conferences offered  

 Bus Drivers Needed – Sugarloaf needs 8 bus drivers and has 4. Without bus drivers, split times for 
elementary/middle will continue next year.  

 End of year  
o Middle School is organizing end of year field trips 
o End of May will be end of year awards 

 New Campus Ribbon Cutting  - May 5th approx. 9 am  
o All parents invited, students will participate  
o Dignitary speeches, Shark unveiled 
o Baby Shark performed by students, staff, parents – attempt to break the Guinness World Record  

 Construction Update 
o More furniture arrived this week for elementary building/student services  
o Upgrades continue in the media center  

 
Other Business + Public Input  
 

 Next meeting scheduled for April 12th  
 
 
Without further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:47 am. 
 
Minutes recorded by Sarah Sheer, SAC Secretary  


